
MASSES FOR THE WEEK      February 5 - 11 
Mon.  7:55 am  Peter J. Gefre + 
Tue. 7:55 am  Ruth Robertson + 
 2:15 pm  Joseph Nguyen + (Manor Care) 
Wed. 7:55 am  Violet Reinbold + 
Thurs.  7:55 am                Denver Guthmiller + 
            12:10 pm  Roy Jundt +  
Fri.        7:55 am  Linda Jaqua + 
Sat. 5:00 pm  Elsie Herman +  
 7:00 pm  Gerald & Elenor Lapka + 
Sun. 8:30 am  All members of the parish 
             10:30 am  LaVere Kallas + 
  

Lectors                       February 10 - 11 
Sat. 5:00 pm  Martin Albl 
 7:00 pm  Teri Lewis 
Sun. 8:30 am  Brad Andera 
             10:30 am  Michele Titus 
 

Mass Servers                             February 10 - 11 
Sat. 5:00 pm  J. Loecker, I. VanOrman, B. Weinmeister 
 7:00 pm  Cason & Colton Hellwig 
Sun. 8:30 am                A. Dix, M. Winegar, K. Olivier 
             10:30 am   G. Simmons, A. Berry, A. Day 
            

Music Ministry                      February 10 - 11 
Sat.   5:00 pm  Bells of St. Mary’s:  Sadie Raap 
 7:00 pm  Ellie Litzen/Fionna Rigg 
Sun.   8:30 am  Dave Nikolas 
             10:30 am  Latin Choir 
                

Extraordinary Ministers               February 
Sat.  5:00 pm          Sun. 8:30 am     Sun. 10:30 am 
Linda DeWalt          Tina Dosch       Angie Hanson 
Michael Duch          Terry Dosch      Ryan Hanson 
Rosemary Duch          Craig Hartman     Dana Randall 
Lance Kallas          Steve Kohles      Rebecca Randall 
Donna Mehlhaff          Marlene Loebs     Mary Worlie 
Mark Stone          Pam Smid         Collin Stoebner 
Austin Kokales                
                    
Sat. 7:00 pm   
Jeff Hanson   
Sue Hanson   
Terry Kline   

 
 
 

Fifth Sunday  
in Ordinary 

Time 
 

 February 4, 2018 

CHURCH SUPPORT:   January 27-28, 2018 
 

 
Envelopes: $ 9,270.50 
Loose:  $ 903.00  
Children’s: $ 163.75
  

 
FROM THE WORKBENCH 
 

Retreats were a new experience 
for me when I started my path to 
the priesthood.  The first official 
retreat I attended was a Fellow-

ship Of Catholic University Students (FOCUS) 
retreat at Broomtree Retreat Center.  It was a 
whole new experience.   
 The people were great, the talks and prayer 
times were moving and the accommodations were 
very good but for me the experience was a strange 
combination of the very familiar elements of our 
Catholic Faith being received in a whole new way.  
I experienced the faith not just as something to be 
done, but something to be lived and I knew every-
thing was going to be different after that.  But it 
took stopping and praying to know.  Sometimes 
you have to retreat to go forward. 
 In our Gospel this weekend Jesus goes 
from preaching in the Synagogue to healing a mul-
titude of people without breaking a sweat, however 
we see that before he goes on to preach the next 
day he retreats to a lonely place to pray.  Jesus 
needed to keep in communication and communion 
with His Father so he would have the strength to 
do what he was sent to do. 
 We all have tasks here on earth that we 
have been given to do; stopping and talking to our 
heavenly Father will give us the guidance and the 
grace we need to accomplish them.  Whether we 
seek that guidance on a retreat, or in the quiet of 
our room, when we seek the Lord he will be there 
to lead the way. 
 
Fr Lacey 

Just a 
Thought: 

 
Be prepared 

 
 

REMEMBER: 
We REALLY need 
$18,000 a week. 



Life at St. Mary’S: 
 

St Marcella’s Circle will be having their annual Valentines 
dinner at the Flame on February 7th at 6 pm.  
 

Pre-marriage class will be held next Sunday, Feb. 11 at 1:30 
pm in the parish hall. 
 

What:  Financial Peace University to be offered. 
When: Begins Sunday, February 11, 2018 4:00-6:00 pm 
Where:  St. Mary’s Parish Hall Classroom 
Contact Brad at 380-2392 or brad.andera@gmail.com for more 
information or sign up online at https://fpu.com/1055641.  
 

Feb. 14 Ash Wednesday Mass times will be 7:00 am,  
12:10 pm and 5:30 pm. 

Sympathy:  We pray for the repose of the soul of        
Robert Weigel buried in Christ.  May those who mourn 
him be filled with comfort and peace. 

Congratulations: to Brent Engst and Vanna Thiewes 
who have entered into the Sacrament of Matrimony.        

faitH fOrMatiON NeWS 
 

 
Youth Group went ice skating this past 
Sunday.  
 
 

Wed., Feb. 7  -  5:30 pm First Communion Parent meeting in the 
parish hall. 
 

Wed., Feb. 7  -  7:00 pm Confirmation Class 
 

Wed., Feb. 14  -  Ash Wednesday 
 

Sunday, February 18 – 2:00 pm Youth Group in the Parish Hall 

yOur aberdeeN CatHOLiC SCHOOL SySteM 

The Aberdeen Catholic School System is so thankful for the 
support of St. Mary's Parish.  Without you, we couldn't carry out 
our mission of 'Instilling Catholic values and promoting academic 
excellence by nurturing mind, body and soul.'    
We invite you to prayerfully consider the Aberdeen Catholic 
School System for your children Kindergarten-12th grade!  
If you are interested in finding out more information, would like 
to schedule a tour or have any questions, please contact Michala 
Heller, at 605-226-2100 or visit us online at aberdeenroncalli.org.  

We serve the King . . . We ARE Cavaliers! 

Tues., Feb. 6 -  Girls Basketball at Groton - 5:15, 6:30, 8 pm  
     

Wed., Feb. 7 -  Small Group Music Contest at AARC 
  -  RHS Mass - 9:24 am 
  -  RES Mass - 12:10 pm at Sacred Heart 
  

Thurs. Feb. 8 -  RPS Mass - 12:10 pm at St. Mary’s 
  -  Girls Basketball vs. Clark/Willow Lake  - 
   4, 6:30 pm 
  -  Boys Basketball vs. Clark/Willow Lake  - 
   5:15, 8 pm 
 

Fri., Feb. 9 -  JH Boys Basketball vs Milbank - 4 pm at RES 
  -  State Gymnastics 
  -  Wrestling at Huron - 6 pm   
 

Sat., Feb. 10 -  Boys Basketball at Classic Mitchell  
   Corn Palace   
  -  State Gymnastics 
  -  Wrestling at Huron - 10 am 
  -  JV Wrestling at Brookings - 10 am 

Roncalli Nearly New Thrift Store  We have our winter coats, 
hats, gloves & scarves @ 50% off this week.  There is a nice se-
lection to choose from.  We are open on Tue., Wed., Thurs. & Sat. 
from  12-4 pm.  We appreciate your donations & your business.   

PARISH SUPER BOWL CHALLENGE 
Purchase or order gift cards between January 13 and February 4 
and help your parish win the Parish Super Bowl Challenge! When 
you buy your cards either at church or at the Central Office at 
RHS, designate which parish gets credit for the sale. For every 
card you buy, your name will be entered into a drawing for a $50 
gift card of your choice. A lucky winner will be drawn from each 
parish! A traveling trophy will be awarded to the parish with the 
highest amount of sales and a $50 gift card will be awarded to 
either Father Griffin or Father Lichter. Join in the fun while sup-
porting your parish and the Roncalli Scrip gift card program!  

Aberdeen Roncalli Catholic School System invites applications 
for a PrK-2 Grade Principal.  We offer qualified applicants com-
petitive salaries, benefits and the opportunity to work in a faith-
filled environment.  To apply submit letter of interest, application, 
resume, transcripts, credentials and a copy of current teacher’s 
certificate.  Send application to Jeff Simmons 1400 N. Dakota St., 
Aberdeen, SD 57401 or email 
jeff.simmons@aberdeenroncalli.org.  Job description and applica-
tions may be accessed at aberdeenroncalli.org. 

RONCALLI SALAD LUNCHEON 
The Roncalli Salad Luncheon and Card Party is being held on 
Sat., Feb. 24th from 11:30 am-3:00 pm at Roncalli High School. 
We invite you to come just for lunch or bring board or card games 
and play the afternoon away! Tickets are $10/ person. Please call 
the Development Office by Tue., Feb. 20th to reserve your spot.  

Lenten Reflections:  Please join us on Sundays during Lent at   
7 p.m. in the St. Mary's Parish Hall.  We will be studying The 
Beatitudes and learning how to live them in our daily lives!   
Refreshments will be served. 

PRESENTATION SISTERS LEADERSHIP CAMP - JULY 
16–20, 2018  For middle school girls entering 7th, 8th, and 9th 
grade in the fall of 2018 – registration forms for the 2018 Lead-
ership Camp are at the parish office.  Complete and return the 
form at your  earliest convenience. Registration forms are also 
available for download at – www.presentationsisters.org. Please 
call Karen  Harrington (605) 770-3671 for more information.   

Children’s Liturgy of the Word: 
We are going to add another Mass in the month of February, so 
please be aware of the dates and times for children K-4. 
February 11: 8:30 am Mass    February 18: 10:30 am Mass 


